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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
ACADEMIC CALENDAR COMMITTEE
MINUTES

Tuesday, September 20, 2011

12:00-1:00pm
AD 121
The Academic Calendar Committee meeting was called to order at 12:05
Present:
Rick Perez (Chair), Vita Watkins (Guild), Tzoler Oukayan (proxy for A. Nyugen) (CSEA), Bianca Saleebyan (ASGCC), Nathan Neven (ASGCC), Stacy Jazan (Senate)
Absent:
Anh Nguyen

Guest:
Michelle Mora
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
No recorded minutes to approve.
INFORMATION ITEMS
	History and Purpose of the Academic Calendar Committee


	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Dr. Perez introduced himself to the committee members and stated that the primary purpose of the committee is to develop the calendar for the next academic year.  The College is required to submit the academic calendar to the Chancellor’s office for approval.  Dr. Perez will be in contact with Elias Regalado in the Chancellor’s office to be sure that he knows that he is acting as the Interim Dean for Admissions and Records.

· Dr. Perez stated that the committee listed on the Blue List did not meet.  Rather, in the past, the academic calendar was created by Sharon Combs and Peter Witt who submitted the Chancellor’s Office for approval.  Dr. Perez stated that he would like to follow proper protocol and have a regular, standing meeting of the committee.

· The Academic Calendar Committee will be a working committee.  Two pending items: Winter 2012 schedule and the 2012/2013 calendar.  

· The 2012/2013 calendar will have to be presented at the bargaining table.  For example, CSEA will verify that the District-approved vacation dates are correct and the Guild will verify flex dates and Institute Day.
· Committee needs to ensure there are 175 instructional days.

· Dr. Perez has asked Michelle Mora, Director of Admission and Records, to attend committee meetings as a guest and potential resource person in the future.

· The Academic Calendar Committee is a sub committee of the Academic Affairs Committee.  Any motions made in the Academic Calendar Committee are forwarded as recommendations to Academic Affairs.  That committee can choose to accept, modify, or table any recommendations from the sub committee.  Once Academic Affairs approves a recommendation, it is forwarded to the Campus Executive Committee for consideration.
· Dr. Perez asked the committee members to introduce themselves.


NEW BUSINESS

	Winter 2012

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Dr. Perez has consulted with Dr. Mary Mirch regarding the Winter 2012.
· The College will be offering classes that are part of programs with state or federal mandates governing minimum hours and/or obligations for program completion.  These programs are: Fire Academy, Nursing, and Winter Intercollegiate sports programs.  
· Ms. Saleebyan indicated that Dr. Lindsay reported that the Glendale Power Academy may possibly be offered, as well.
· Dr. Perez would like to propose that there be no printed Winter 2012 Schedule of Classes.  Discussion followed centered around displaying an online schedule.
	Outcome
It was MSC (Jazan/Watkins) to post the Winter 2012 schedule online only and not produce a paper schedule.


	2012/2013 Academic Calendar Development

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Copies of the 2010/2011 calendar were distributed for reference along with the list of District-approved holidays.  
· Dr. Perez that the approved 2012/2013 district holidays will be incorporated into the draft calendar for 2012/2013.  Also to be added are Institute day, Commencement, flex days, and finals dates for each regular semester.  

· A draft of the calendar needs to be prepared and presented in time for negotiations with the classified and faculty unions in October.
· Dr. Perez recommended that the CSEA, Guild, and Senate representatives go back to their groups to see what, if anything, those groups are discussing regarding the 2012/2013 calendar.  In particular, he would like thoughts about Commencement and Faculty Institute Day.  The ASGCC representatives will also go to their group for input.
· Discussion took place on problems with the final exam schedule in Spring 2011.  Ms. Mora reported that the detailed final exam schedule is developed by Instruction.  This committee’s responsibility is only to formulate the dates.
· Ms. Saleebyan inquired about the practice of holding Commencement before final exams were over.  It was reported that Commencement is a negotiable item with the faculty union and that past practice has been to hold it during Final Exam Week.  The draft of the calendar will reflect past practice, but the final date will still be up for negotiation.
· The calendar proposal retrieved from Ms. Combs’s files shows a proposed start date for Fall 2012 as being after Labor Day (September 4).  Ms. Mora reported that in recent years, the semester has always begun before Labor Day.  She is not sure why the proposal has the semester starting after.  
· Starting after Labor Day, there is a danger of running too close to the Winter Holiday.  Dr. Perez suggested creating two draft calendars, one with a start date before Labor Day and one with a start date after.
· Discussion took place on possible dates to offer Summer 2013.  
· Ms. Mora stated that fiscal implications should also be taken into consideration when scheduling Summer 2013.  Dr. Perez will consult with Ron Nakasone.
· Dr. Jazan also stated that the committee should also take into consideration the ending dates for the local K-12 districts so that new high school graduates would be able to attend.
	Outcomes
Dr. Perez will consult with Ron Nakasone regarding the fiscal implications of offering Summer 2013 beginning in June 2012.

Dr. Perez asked for committee members to email him as soon as they have updates from their respective constituency groups.  He will meet with Ms. Mora to formulate a draft 2012/2013 calendar to be presented to the Committee at the next scheduled meeting.


ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Student Services Fair

	Ms. Tzoler Oukayan

	· Ms. Oukayan announced that the ASGCC would be sponsoring a Student Services Fair on Tuesday, September 27.  Anyone who would like to set up a booth should contact the ASGCC office.


NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for October 4, 2011, 12:00-1:00.
ADJOURNMENT
It was (MSC Oukayan/Saleebyan) to adjourn the meeting at 12:53pm
Respectfully submitted by

Heather Glenn
